## THE UNIVERSITY OF MANITOBA

DEPARTMENT OF PHILOSOPHY

WINNIPEG, CANADA

April 28th

Dear José,

It seems to me that it is about time I thanked you for the helpful list of journals you sent me in January. I typed a list of journals and books I felt Manitoba should have, but as the list has to be processed by the executive secretary of the Philosophy department and then by the library staff, I expect it will be at least five years before any of the books actually appear. Anyway, I me was most grateful for your aid.

I have had a long and wearisome correspondence with Herr Risse of the Archive about my article --he wanted me to add all sorts of extraneous material, but I confined myself to footnoting the things he mentioned. Actually, we did not write many letters, but as he sent all his by sea mail, the debate seemed inordinately long. He has, fortunately, accepted my extra footnotes (one of which referred to the epoch-making history of logic written by a man called Risse...) and he says that I should soon get the proofs.

This term has been remarkable chiefly for the wether: a temperature of 49° below zero, a blizzard, and a flood from which wer were protected by dikes. Julia came to see me the other day, as she had an interview at the U. of North Dakota, just south of Winnipeg. She seemed very well. At the moment we are marking exams --- a dreary task.

Yours, Janny.

ر. رر